the presence to the annual General all the second of the s , at the G. V. Poning Rooms, Buildy Luserse, Alberthur Surse. Obnes de Carillage on Monday, 17 (th December, 1973), at & place

OFFICE BEARERS 1973

PATRO N:

His Excellency, The Governor, Professor Sir Mark Oliphant, K.B.E.

VICE-PATRONS:

G.C. Gordon Esq.,

F. Kenneth Milne Esq.,

R.E. Porter Esq.

PRESIDENT:

The Hon. Sir Norman Jude

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT:

C.E. Runge Esq.

VICE-PRESIDENTS:

B.E.Brook Esq., J.H. Davey Esq., K.P. Grayling Esq.,

A.J. Mallison Esq.,

A.E. Mitchell Esq.,

F.H. Shaw Esq.,

N. Carmichael Esq.,

E.R. Fidock, Esq.,

M.F. Homes Esq., A.A. Marks Esq.,

R.F. St. J. Sweeting Esq.,

W.H. Wainwright Esq.

CHAIRM AN OF BOARD OF MANAGEMENT:

K.P. Grayling Esq.

CHAIRM AN OF COUNCIL:

W.H. Wainwright Esq.

LIFE MEMBERS:

P.Campbell Esq., J.A. Carroll Esq., C.E. Runge Esq.

MESSAGE FROM

THE PRESIDENT OF THE SOUTH AUSTRALIAN RUGBY UNION

Another season has passed and seen further develop opment in this State of our great amateur game, culminating in the selection of a very fine player, Rod Hauser, for the Australian team now visiting England. Our first Wallaby!

The highlight of the season was the first-time visit of the redoubtable Tongan team, accompanied by Chief Hahano Vahai, who represented H.M. The King of Tonga. Although we were outplayed by their brilliance, it was a most enjoyable game, while off the field they gave tremendous pleasure to all who met them.

We were honored on this occasion by the presence of our Patron, His Excellency The Governor, Sir Mark Oliphant.

On Grand Final Day, I had the pleasure of presenting various trophies and awards, and also the privelage of unveiling the "Jack Case Memorial Plaque". I asked Mrs. Case to accept a token on your behalf, of our appreciation of his long service to the game.

Again I tender my sincere thanks to all those who have devoted time and energy to our interests. To name only some of them would be invidious, but all should be conscious of the merit they deserve from the rank and file of the organisation.

Norman L. Jude President



CHAIRMAN OF COUNCIL:
W.H. Wainwright Esq.,

CHAIRMAN OF BOARD OF MANAGEMENT: K.P. Grayling Esq.

HON ORARY TREASURER:
Dr. P.R. Beasley

HONORARY ASSISTANT SECRETARY AND REGISTRAR: Mrs. J. Bryant

BOARD OF MAN AGEMENT:

R.P. Grayling (Chaleman) F. F. St. J. Sweering

F. C. Bedstey
F. Gloom
A. Mitchell (Res. Sept.)
A.A. Marks

(Dep Chairman)

Ny L. Bryant

I Kurrigan

M. Mitchell

W. Parkins (Res. July)

AUDITOR:

D.C. Flood, Esq.

HON ORARY SOLICITOR:
J.R. Davey Esq.

SECRETARY:

P. Campbell Esq.

STATE COACH:

J. Thomas Esq.

STATE SELECTORS:

T. Henderson Esq., A.E. Mitchell Esq., C. Plews Esq.

JUDICIAL COMMITTEE:

2

REPORT FROM

CHAIRMAN OF COUNCIL

The season 1973 has been somewhat spasmodice in its success. It has been evident that the mistake of conducting a Bye-series in Division 1 must not be repeated, and we should look forward to a Division 1 must not be repeated, and we should look forward to a period of greater balance between all clubs, which could result in a more open and successful competition. It is possible that the continuing work with regard to Club Rooms amongst some of the more progressive Clubs will help in this regard.

Council business in general has improved with the resumption of monthly meetings during the playing season, although I would like to see better liason and reporting between some delegates and their respective clubs. Greater attention to this will improve and expedite Council affairs.

Our new secretary, Mr. Campbell, faced the beginning of the season with a number of problems and frustrations, but with determination, application and hard work, he has managed to overcome the majority of these, and I feel confident that some of the results of his labour will be evident in the coming season.

It is unfortunate that in the field of higher administration. we are still obliged to rely on the old and willing workers. The Board of Management has done a magnificent job under difficult and trying conditions. They have been understaffed, and subjected on occasion to unfair and uninformed criticisms. I would appeal to senior and able members of the Union to offer their services in this valuable field of administration.

In congratulating the Board of Management, I would at the same time offer my personal thanks to the Chairman and members of the various committees, State selectors, Referees Association, State Coach and to all members of Council.

W.H. Wainwright

FINANCE

The finances of the Union have remained relatively stable throughout the period. Without seeing the auditor's report, it appears that a position not very different to last year's statement will be shown.

Two matters did cause some concern. The first was the need to to pay, in the early part of this financial period, the Bailey Receation Ground dues for 1971-72. These dues had been overlooked. The second was the sudden request by the A.R.F.U. for an interest free "loan" of \$1,000.00, to be paid by the S.A.R.U. as soon as possible. The period of the loan is three years.

A number of the clubs had owed moneys to the Union for some years. The amounts owing varied from as small as \$30.00 in one case to some \$990.00 in another case. It is a matter of gratification that all these sums have been met and the books are now cleared for the next year.

With the inflation that has occurred in the last ten months, costs will undoubtedly rise. In addition, the Portus Rooms at Bailey Recreation Ground must be renovated and improved. Consideration must be given in the near future to providing covered spectator areas for the main pitch at least. All of this means that increased revenue must be obtained and, perhaps, new and different means employed to obtain that revenue.

The efforts of the secretary in the field of finance are worthy of commendation. His work and cooperation has relieved the Hon. Treasurer of many tasks.

A Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to you all!

Dr. P.R. Beasley.



Preliminary only.

INCOME AND EXPENDITUR STATEMENT FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31ST. OCTOBER 1973

1972	EXPENDITURE	1973	1972	INCOME	1973
	Bailey Reserve-	٠.	6461	Affiliation fees	7633
	Maintenance, Water, Gas,		4601	G ate Recipts	4529
3295	Electricity& Insurance	1458	2003	Oval, room hire, profit on	1723
1164	Depreciation	1164		refreshement sales	
4459		2622	900	Grant from Springbok tour	
2303	Ground Hire	2499	276	Seasons tickets	178
2289	Salaries	2764	230	Adevertising Revenue	85
1.878	State Team Tour	709	221	Interest	57
790	Travelling & Entertainment	552	145	Sales books, ties, etc	76
550	Fauipment	666		Sundry income	1678
524	Tel., Postage, Printing, Stnry.	845		Fines	27
503	Affiliation Fees	503		J.V.Case Memorial Fund	808
468	Purchases, Saleable Items	62			
296	Laundry, Advertising & Sundries				•
	Advertising	3	:		
	Sundry Irems	602	1		
220	Grants	640	1		
10	Donations	70			
75	Audit	75		and the second of the second of the second	•
, -	Interest Paid	438	:	•	
	J.V. Case Memorial	ัธ บ รี	;		
295	Surplus	2936	\$	-	1/704
+	· ·	16794	1		16794
			500	COLUMN CESS OF AUDIT	

PRELIMINARY STATEMENT ONLY _-- BOOKS IN PROCESS OF AUDIT

REVIEW OF 1973 SEASON

The S.A. Rugby season, which finished with a rather one sided G rand Final in Division 1, was one of mixed progress, in other words, not without its problems. The prime factor in any Rugby season is that all the playing members in the State enjoy their games, learn to improve their own ability, and vow to do better next year.

As in the past, the Elizabeth "sevens" sets the pace of the season, and gave players a rather hectic and very energetic start. Again this year it was a success. It was suggested to end the season with a country carnival set of Seven-a-side games, but this did not eventuate.

We hope that the serious problems of the match committee in planning the programme will be made easier in the preparatory work towards 1974, with early applications and listings from the clubs for the various grades in which they wish to take part. In this connection, lateness last March caused delays and errors in the specially printed programme. In this past season, through the good auspices of Rugby minded people, a few advertisement helped to finance the project. We hope for a continuation of that support in 1974.

Due to the dropping out of Whyalla from the Metropolitan competition, a redraw was made which resulted in a series of 'Bye' games for division 1. This fact did not enhance the competition – again next season's planning must be more positive.

The highlight of our season was the colourful arrival of the friendly Tongans. They spent a few days as our guests, enjoyed themselves, and defeated our South Australian selection at Norwood Oval. It was a good game and the visitors showed that enterprise is one of the most important attributes of any team. For this game, the S.A. Rugby Union had the support of Phillip Morris Ltd., whose public relations team were a great asset to the organisation of this popular event.

Our Colts proved that they are the makings of a great futue State team, thanks to the efforts of State coach, Lim Thomas. They were able to defeat the visiting Colts from Victoria in a good, open, fast game at Bailey Reserve last May 27th. by 22 points to 13 points.

When Western Australia Colts visited us on Sunday, July 22nd., we had a good attendance at Tregenza Oval, where we were treated to a very spirited game between two well matched sides playing good Rugby. This game resulted in a ten points all draw.

The State senior team travelled to Melbourne, but were unable to take the honours. The Victorians beat us 27 points to 10. For that game, the Australian selectors had a member present and as a result two South Australian club members were selected for the Wallaby Trials – Denis Hayden from Glenelg and Rod Hauser from Old Collegians. Following the trials, South Australia was thrilled at the selection of Rod lowing the Australian team to tour Wales and England. He has thehonor Hauser to the Australian team to tour Wales and England. He has thehonor of being the first ever player to be selected from South Australia. It will be great experience for Rod to play against the U.K. clubs. It must be also noted that the award of the Don Smith Trophy for South Australia's most outstanding player for the year deservedly went to Rod Hauser.

The fact that it is now more than just a 'possibility' that players who really put their minds to playing Rugby as Red has, can look forward to the great honour of representing Australia in overseas matches.

The season was rather quiet from the point of view of visiting teams, but on the actual club game side it was a very disturbed season with much confliction between teams and referees in the senior games. With much confliction between teams and referees in the senior games. This was truly unfortunate as it tended to create a loss of liaison between the 'man in white' and the players. Let us not forget that, in 1974, its the 'man in white' and the players. Let us not forget that, in 1974, its the playing of the game in the true spirit that matters, and what's more and equally important, is that the referee is as much a part of our game as the players. During the season there were many complaints about as the players. During the season there were many complaints about forms of violence despite the fact that our game is a tough one. There is no need and no place for the player who fails to come up to the standard we like. In 1974, if club coaches note such players, it is their obligation to the code to drop mem/.

1973 produced a most interesting and indeed entertaining 2nd.
Division Competition, with many changes on the ladder, other than the Glenelg side who played great Rugby and eventually won the series.
The runners-up, Salisbury College of Advanced Education, fielded a really enthusiastic and well-balanced team, whose back play was a feature of the season.

We look forward to the opening by West Torrens of their own grounds and club-house at Dry Creek next season. Their performance during 1973 was not great, possibly due to being more or less 'homeless'. This fact highlights the big difference between the performance of the top teams in Division 1, and those who find themselves at the bottom of the ladder. The new plan for 1974 should create a better balanced competition.

Onkaparinga made good progress with their new grounds at O'Sullivans Beach. They also plan to be involved with other sports clubs for a joint club-house. Other clubs engaged in similar planning are Southern Suburbs and Glenelg.

The club competition could not be claimed as highly successful due to the fact that some clubs did not appear to take the competition seriously. We would hope for a more enthusiastic approach next year.

Grand Final Day was a memorable one, and we were pleased with a fine day which helped to swell the gate.

AW ARDS.

PREMIERSHIP WINNERS:

Division 1 Division 2

Division 3 Division 4 G lenelg G lenelg University

Old Collegians

NEILSON CUP:

DAVEY CUP:

Glenelg Woodville

Elizabeth

C. RUNGE CUP:

MEIDRYN DAVIES CUP:

S.A. Institute of

Technology

WEST END TROPHY: (For club championship):

Glenelg

INDIVIDUAL AWARDS.

DON SMITH MEM ORIAL TROPHY:

R. Hauser

(Best Player)

SIR NORMAN JUDE TACKLING TROPHY:

T. Londema

AMATEUR SPORTS AWARD:

R. Hauser

(Under 21 years)

A TRIBUTE

During the past three seasons the work of preparing the cricket pitch at Bailey has virtually passed un-noticed.

This work was first undertaken by Mr. B. Brook on a purely voluntary basis. It involved many hours of arduous work which had to be fitted in with Mr. Brook's ordinary employment.

The plain facts are that Mr. Brook's generous gesture has enabled the Union, by rent obtained for the prepared pitch, to pay the bulk of its excess water bill, which amounts to over \$1,000 yearly, a fact which seems to have a perpetual stranglehold on the finances of the Union.

This season Mr. Brook has intinated that he can no longer do the work, and the Board is now beset with the problem as to the preparation of the of the wicket, which has to be paid for and also made a payable proposition.

Mr. Brook's work over these three years must go down in the records of Rugby in this State as a contribution of loyalty and unstinted generosity to the game.

REPORT FROM S.A.RUGBY UNION REFEREES' ASSOCIATION

The 1973 season saw a further increase in the size of the association's membership, and it was most gratifying to be able to appoint referees to all fixtures under the control of the S.A.R.U., the Junior Union, and the Schoolboys' Association.

During the summer months a cricket match was played against Old Collegians Club and a successful barbeque was held prior to the commencement of the season.

Professor R.W.F.Tait was elected president for 1973, Mr. K.P. Grayling was Hon. Secretary, and Mr. R.C. Essery was Asst. Secretary/Hon. Treasurer.

The Australian Society of Referees held its convention in Brisbane this year. It was weel attended by delegates from all states. Mr. John Pring, New Zealand's Test Referee, was the guest speakerat the convention, and gave a most interesting talk on all aspects of refereeing.

Mr.K.P. Grayling was elected to the executive of the Australian Society.

The next convention, in 1975, will be held in Adelaide and this will involve a lot of work for all members of the Association.

A new format for meetings was arranged this season, and participation by all members of the Association in preparing papers for discussion was most successful. Several members gave lectures to clubs and more of this type of liaison between referees and clubs should be encouraged.

Officials appointed for the match against Tonga were:

Mr. K.P. Grayling, referee; Mr. K.W. Underwood, reserve referee and touch judge; Mr. R.D. Rosser, touch judge. Referees's ons acted as ball pays for the march.

Members of the Referees' Association were prominent in the organisation of the Tongan Tour through South Australia. Mr. K. P. Grayling was chairman of the tour committee, Mr. R.C. Essery was secretary of the committee, Mr. P. Gogan was chairman of publicity, Mr. H. Rosser was in charge of programmes, Mr. G. Barrett, finance, and many members of the association helped as officials on the night of the match.

The annual dinner was well attended and Dr. S. Hutton gave a most interesting speech on the playing of Rugby in the U.S.A. and Canada.

Referees appointed to Grand Finals were Messrs. K.P.Grayling, R.D. Rosser, K.W. Underwood and W. Tubbenhauer.

The Association looks forward to further progress and co-operation with the S.A. Rugby Union in 1974.

R. Essery.
Acting secretary.

<u>d</u> -

PRIMARY SCOOLS RUGBY UNION. ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE 1973 SEASON.

Twnety-seven teams played rugby in various competitions during the 1973 season, which is less than in previous years.

Elizabeth fielded the greatest number of teams, taking part in both the Under 12 and Under 10 competitions, from the following schools - Smithfield (the winner of both competitions), Elizabeth Downs and Elizabeth West, while South Downs fielded Under 12 only.

Port Adelaide commenced a FRiday afternoon competition, and is the only area to improve on the number of schools playing. Largs Bay were the district winners, in which Largs North, Le Fevre, Taperoo and Pennington also fielded.

West Torrens District had Mansfield Park as the winners with Challa Gardens, Ridley Drove and Ferryden Park competing.

In the Northern District, Hillcrest were winners against teams from Klemzig, North Adelaide and Para Hills West.

In the Eastern District. St. Morris School played a number of games against reams from these passing schools mid-week, something of a step in the right distriction, which can help to bring Rugby Union to the fore in any area. There were two reams formed from boys attending the following schools - in adotable. Marryatville, Magill and Rose Park.

The Under Sever Crone inter district competition, played a Sunday afternoons for these weeks at WEst Beach, again created at interested response from catents and provided enjoyable sporting entertainment. Smirnfield Practa can our winners with a 4 - nil win over the Northern Districts. Saithfield also won the Advertiser Shield from Glenelg in the GRand Enact prayed at Bailey Reserve. For this Shield the winners of district Enals in all areas are invited to take part.

On the interstals revel. South Australia played N.S.W. This S.A. team experienced a departure from the norm, in that one test was played in Sydney at North Share, one at Goulburn, N.S.W., and one in Canberra. A.C.T. Pesu is of the tests were as follows:-

Goulburn, 21; S.A., nil. Canberra, 12; S.A., nil.

the boys trained under coach T. Wooten, on 5 occasions prior to the tour and the improving results show how, with enthusiastic guidance, the lads improved under his coaching. The manager, Mr. P. White, last year's host manager, played an active part both with assistance to the coach and liaison with S.A.P.S.A.A.S.A., in addition to the normal duties of manager, and the fact that so many boys expressed their pleasure and enjoyment of the tour, is largely due to his efforts on their behalf.

S. Cora was selected by N.S.W. Oofficials as best and fairest for the tour with T. Paproth as runner-up.

N.S.W. retained the M.P. Reilly Shield.

Representatives were: S. Kowalick, captain (Oaklands), P.Cockburn, vice-captain (Glenelg), S. Bloom (Dover Gardens), M. Sowter, T. Paproth (Hampstead), D.Cole (Klemzig), B. Hayes (Hillcrest), D. Young (Para Hills West), D. Freer (Richmond), S. Cochrane (Mansfield Pk.), N. Titchmarsh (Elizabeth West), W. Wilton, S. Cora, B. Williams (Elizabeth Field), D. Wootton, M. Tyndall (Smithfield Downs), N. Playford (Elizabeth Downs), M. Nielson (Largs North).

S.A.P.S.R.U. presented S. Walker, N.S.W., with a rugby ball

as best player and a state tie to A. Taylor as winner-up.

N.S.W. originally insisted on an Under 7 stone weight limit, and while S.A. adhered to this limitation, N.S.W., on this occasion, selected d boys over this weight. It appears that future N.S.W. teams will be selected on an open weight basis.

The greatest disappointment of the season was to see Woodville, an areawhich has fielded sides since the mid-50's, without any teams. The Southern Districts has been without teams since 1968, but it is believed that steps are being taken to remedy this. Onkaparinga has commenced junior rugby and maybe consideration will be given to schools in the future. It was from this area that a state "first" was achieved in the early 1960's when a Port Noarlunga School team visited N.S.W.; the first Prinary School team in any sport in this state to undertake such a visit.

Obtaining reliable coaches, available straight after school hours, appears to be the greatest problem to being able to expand rugby within schools. That 'Other Code', being played on a Saturday morning, is directly responsible for the decline in rugby over the past two years, especially with the type of coercion being applied in some schools. Only full co-operation of players, supporters and clubs and Unions can ensure that this body returns to the strength that it once enjoyed.

The annual drive for funds resulted in a slightly greater result than last season, and it is only from the support from all clubs that re-

sults can centinue to improve.

West Torrens and Port Adelaide took advantage of the loan sets of jerseys available, while St. Morris are prepared to buy the set on loan to them. The Union re-purchased from Gepps Cross the set of jumpers which they were helped to buy.

We urge all clubs to endeavour to encourage school teams in the various areas, take the lads on through junior ranks and thereby foster

rugby in this state.

13

SOUTH AUSTRALIAN JUNIOR RUGBY UNION GENERAL REPORT 1973.

Office Bearers.

President:

Senr. Vice-President:

Junr. Vice-President:

Hon. Secretary:

Treasurer:

Special Duties Officer:

State Coach:

Management Committee:

Mr. J. Craig

Hon. Registrar:

Judiciary Committee:

Messrs. L. Perkins

A. Blackburn

L. Kestel

Mr. R. Baldock

Mr. B. Halfpenny

Mr. A. Blackburne

Mrs. B.S. Playford

Mr. A. Horsfall

Mr. L. Malin

Mr. R. Underwood

A LOCAL OF

Mr. P. Faires

Mr. L. Kestel

M. Schulz

A. Horsfall

S.A.J.R.U. PRESIDENT'S REPORT . 1973

The year 1973 has been one of extreme satisfaction albeit tempered with a little disappointment. The satisfaction of being manager of the U/16 team which wom the Southern States Shield, in a closer liaison and co-operation with the S.A.R.U., and of advance in general standard of play in S.A.J.R.U.. The disappointment of an increase in violence on the field of play, and a lack of discipline in some players, also the disappointment in a lack of support for the S.A.J.R.U. by many clubs, resulting in financial loss, and a heavy work load for a few people.

Regretfully, 1973 is my last season for some time as a member of S.A.J.R.U. management, and I cast back to my first season of association with S.A.J.R.U. in 1961 to find that name of the people then involved are still in evidence, in fact very few of the people from five years ago are still active. Continuity is important to the continued growth of Junior Rugby in this State, and it is to be haped that some of the people who worked so hard this season will continue.

The loss of Mrs. Joan Playford as secretary will be a severe blow, but perhaps some other dedicated person will come forward to cajole and encourage S.A.J.R.U. management and council to continue to promote our great game.

I want to thank management, particularly Mrs. Playford, for a very good effort, often under severe criticism and pressure. Congratulations to Rod Hauser on his selection to play for Australia, this must give hope and encouragement to our juniors to train and work hard.

Very sincere congratulations to the U/16 State team for their effort in Perth, and particularly to coach Ron Underwood for a striking effort, and to Philip Badcock, Bernt Kronin, Mark Ryan, Alex Tanlelei Stephen Rigney, Michael Bynne and Ken Underwood on their selection to tour N.Z. I hope and trust their clubs will support them fully and make sure they can make the tour. I hank you to referees who helped with the preparation of the State team and to the Schools Rugby Union and particularly Mr. Niel Jackson for their efforts.

A moderately successful year, highlighted by the W.A. tour, showing our weakness and I hope giving the new committee the incent-

ive to improve and progress further.

My years with S.A.J.R.U., on the whole, have been happy ones and I hope useful to the game and I thank players, officials and supporters for the pleasure and friendships I have found.

R.Badcock President

SECRETARY'S REPORT.

It is with regret that I must relinquish my position as Honorary Secretary to the S.A.J.R.U., but I feel that to continue in my present state of health would be to the detriment of Junior Rugby.

I would like to acknowledge in this Annual Report my thanks to the many people who, during my two years in office, have helped

and supported me in many ways.

It would help the secretary and administration generally if advice of names and addresses of newly elected officers were forwarded immediately following the clubs' A.G.M.

Joan Playford Hon. Secretary.

Trophy Holders

R.V. Williams Memorial Trophy:

C. Harris (South . Subs.)

Eastwood Trophy:

Central Districts Junior

Rugby Union

Annual Sprint:

Under 18

R. Hooper (South, Subs.)

Under 16

J. Fiedler (Pt. Adelaide)

Under 14

S. Paterson (Éliz. Downs)

Registration of players for season 1973 was as follows-

Club.	14 yrs.	16 yrs.	18 yrs.
C.D.J.R.U.	***	35	,
Elizabeth Downs	28		
Glenelg	23	2:0	29
North Adelaide	18	23	24
Onkaparinga	23	•	, <i>i</i>
Port Adelaide	30	22	20
Sallisbury			22
Smithfield Plains	25		
Southern Suburbs	21	8	20
Waratahs	1/8	21	25
West Torrens	28	21	21.
Woodville	23	24	

GRAND FINALS

Under 14	Smithfield Plains d. Glenelg
Under 16	Woodville d. Port Adelaide
Under 18	North Adelaide d. Port Adelaide

SOUTH AUSTRALIAN JUNIOR RUGBY UNION .

Balance Sheet 1973 Season.

Income.	
From 1972 season	67.40
Registration fees	336.00
Profit from S.A.J.R.U	
knockout carnival	152.49
Bank interest	4.81
Club contributions to Australian	
camival	135.00
Cash Balance from Australian	
carnival	105.56
Cash sale of badges	22.00
Profit from canteen	
S.A.J.R.U carnival	33.00
,	856.26
Expenditure.	
Football clothing	386.81
Pockets and ties	150.00
Carnival expenses	60.00
Badges	51.36
Duplicating	10 <i>.77</i>
Secretarial expenses	34.42
Trophies	21.55
Pennants	72.50
Room Hire	2.50
Change for S.A.J.R.U.	
carnival	10.00
	799.91
Total Income	856.26
Total expenses	799.91
•	
Cash in bank and in hand,	
October 29.	56.35.

SOUTH AUSTRALIAN RUGBY UNION INCORPORATED.

Board of Management Attendances

Messrs .	Meetings during tenure of office.	Aplogies	Meetings Attended
Grayling	25	(Leave Nov. 10 to Jan.	23
Marks Beasley Sweeting	25 25 25	2.) 2 5	23 20
Goagn Bryant Perkins Mitchell, A.	25 21 5 20	(& sićk leave) - (3 weeks leave) I 7	16 25 18 (Resigned Feb.) 10
Mitchell, M.	21	(3 weeks leave) 4	(Resigned Sept.)
Kerrigan Brook Malin	21 25	(3 weeks leave) 2 6	15 8 Attended three meetings on behalf Junior Co-ordinating Committee)

SENIOR CLUBS PARTICIPATING IN RUGSY UNION IN SOUTH AUSTRALIA FOR 1970.

Glenelg

Old Collegians

West Torrens

Sournem Suburbs

Port Adelaide

Onkaparinga

North Adelaide

Burnside

Army

University

Woodville

Gawler

Elizabeth

S.A. Institute

of Technology

Whyalla

Salisbury College

^t Advanced Eduaction

Royal Australian

Air Force.